## Roseau School District

Office of the Superintendent 509 Third Street NE Roseau, MN 56751 (218) 463-1471

March 25, 2020

Dear Roseau School District,

Today the Commissioner of Education and Governor Walz directed all Minnesota School Districts to implement distance learning plans effective March 30th through April 30th.

Distance learning plans will be available for viewing on Friday, March 27th on the Roseau School District webpage. Curriculum will be delivered as needed on Monday, March 30th to students and families throughout the Roseau School District.

Roseau School will continue to provide meals for all children in the Roseau School District during distance learning. Please contact the Roseau Food Service department at 463-6396 as needed before 9:00 a.m. each day if possible to order meals. The Roseau School District will continue to prove child care for children ranging in age from 5 - 12 of parents classified as Tier 1 or Tier 2 employees by the State of Minnesota at no cost. Please call the elementary school as needed for details.

Roseau students, parents and staff are about to experience distance learning together for the first time in the history of our school district. Working together we can and will do what is needed to provide a quality education with equity to the best of our ability as needed during these extraordinary times to every Roseau School age child.

If you have any questions or need assistance during the distance learning period please call: Roseau Elementary School at 463-2746, Roseau High School at 463-2770, Roseau Food Service at 463-6396 or the Roseau District office at 463-1471.

To our students....please know we miss you, we are thinking of you and we are working hard to prepare and deliver the education you deserve and need beginning Monday, March 30th utilizing distance learning plans.

To our families...stay well, stay involved and stay connected.

Sincerely,

Thomas A. Jerome, Superintendent

Roseau School District